
 

 

 

November 10, 2016 

 

President-elect Trump: 

 

I write on behalf of National Farmers Union’s (NFU) nearly 200,000 members nationwide who are engaged in 

all forms of farming and ranching. We wish to congratulate you on your recent election to the Office of the 

President of the United States.  

 

NFU, founded in 1902 in Point, Texas, represents family farmers and ranchers across the country, with 

formally organized divisions in 33 states. The key to the success and credibility of the organization has been 

Farmers Union’s grassroots structure in which policy positions are initiated locally. NFU believes that good 

opportunities in agriculture are the foundation of strong farm and ranch families, and strong farm and ranch 

families are the basis for thriving rural communities. Vibrant rural communities, in turn, are vital to the health, 

security and economic well-being of our entire national economy. 

 

As you are aware, agriculture is one of the few remaining sectors that has widespread bipartisan support. While 

we don’t all agree on every issue, compromise, respect and open communication is the basis of the foundation 

between all the diverse sectors of agriculture. With that in mind, we look forward to finding issues of mutual 

agreement for the betterment of America’s family farmers and rural communities.  

 

Throughout your campaign you spoke to the problems associated with our nation’s significant trade deficit. Our 

members share this concern. While we rely on world markets as an outlet for our products, we remain concerned 

that unfair trade tactics employed by other countries and existing trade deals that put our country at a 

disadvantage are harming the overall rural economy. Trade deals, such as the Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP), 

threaten the viability of the U.S. economy. We hope to work with your administration on fair trade deals that 

address our current trade deficit and level the playing field.  

 

NFU also appreciates the attention that you devoted to common-sense regulatory reform. Our members are not 

opposed to regulation and recognize the need for clean air and water and stand ready to assist in that endeavor. 

At the same time, the current regulatory framework has been particularly burdensome. A middle ground is 

needed and we look forward to assisting in finding that common ground.  

 

Lastly, we appreciate the strong support you voiced for the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS), a robust Farm Bill, 

and concern over relentless corporate mergers. The RFS provides an important outlet for our producers’ crops, 

well-paying jobs for rural communities and environmental benefits for all Americans.  The continuous rate of 

mergers have provided farmers fewer farm input options and driven up the cost of doing business. Likewise, the 

Farm Bill provides tools necessary to cope with the unpredictable nature of farming. Given the difficult farm 

economy we hope to work closely with your administration to quickly provide relief for struggling farmers and 

ranchers.  

 

Again, congratulations on your election. We stand ready to work alongside your administration in areas that are 

mutually beneficial to farmers, ranchers, rural communities and the broader American public, who rely on the 

work our members do each day.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Roger Johnson, President 


